MINUTES OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD

ON MONDAY 27 SEPTEMBER 2004 AT 4.00 PM


In the Chair:
Councillor G Hartin

Members Present:
Councillors M Black, S Blaney, M Digney, H A Harding, W Graham, T Laverty, D McAllister, C McCambridge, A P McConaghy, R D McDonnell, R A McIlroy, O McMullan and Molloy. 


Also Present:
Mr R G Lewis, Clerk and Chief Executive





         Mr P Mawdsley, Director of District Services


Mr D Kelly, Chief District Building Control Officer

Mrs E Mulholland, Development Manager

Miss F McCorry, Member Services/Clerical Officer

04/27:01
APOLOGIES AND CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS

Apologies

An apology was received on behalf of Councillor C Blaney who was unable to be present.


Chairman’s Business

Ballinasloe Great October Fair

Councillor Hartin stated that he would be unable to attend the Ballinaloe Great October Fair and nominated Councillor McAllister to represent him.

This was agreed.

Rules for Public Gallery

In reply to Councillor McConaghy, the Clerk stated that the photographer at the Council Meeting held on 13 September 2004 had been unauthorised.

Councillor McConaghy stated that this behaviour should not be accepted.
Councillor Digney concurred with this remark.

Councillor McCambridge stated that she had understood that there had been a ban on cameras and recording equipment within the chamber.

Councillor Hartin also referred to the member in the public gallery who had left his seat and walked through the chamber.

After discussion, it was agreed that a list of rules would be erected outside the Council Chamber for public information.   It was also agreed that each member should be reminded of the policy regarding the use of cameras within the chamber.
04/27:02
MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 23 AUGUST 2004 
The minutes of the Council Meeting held on Monday 23 August 2004, having been circulated, were taken as read.


After discussion, 



Councillor McConaghy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McAllister and resolved,

“That the Minutes of the Council Meeting held on 23 August 2004 be adopted.”

04/27:03
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES 23 AUGUST 2004 
Electoral Commission
Councillor McMullan referred to page twenty seven of the minutes and in particular to the Electoral Commission and stated that there was a lot of ambiguity and therefore suggested that a news bulletin be produced to remind people that they have to register to vote.

After discussion, it was agreed that the press would remind the public of the necessity to register to vote and also that the information would be posted on the Council Website.  It was also agreed to check if an article could still be included in Moyle Matters.

04/27:04
APPLICATIONS FOR PLANNING PERMISSION
Councillor Hartin welcomed Mr Malachy McCrystal of the Planning Service to the meeting.
Councillor Hartin requested that members would not discuss each individual application in detail as further discussion would take place at the site meetings.
This was agreed.

Councillor McCambridge requested that item three of the planning list would not be discussed due to a recent bereavement in the family.

This was agreed.

Councillor McMullan referred to the site meetings from the previous month and stated that due to them being divided between the Thursday and Friday, he had missed two meetings and requested that they be kept to a Thursday.

Councillor McConaghy stated that the site meetings had been agreed at the previous Council Meeting.

Councillor McCambridge stated that the list had not been split properly and that she had missed some meetings.

E/2003/0218/O  Outline,  Mr & Mrs P Brown, Land opposite 99 Whitepark Road, Ballintoy, Ballycastle.  Family farm diversification project to erect 6 no thatched cottages for self-catering accommodation.
Mr McCrystal stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to insufficient information to assess and impact on residential amenity and informed members that four objections had been received for the application.

Councillor Graham requested that a site meeting be held for this application.

This was agreed.

E/2004/0001/F  Full.  Construction Ltd, Site no 7, 3 Leyland Heights, Ballycastle, BT54 6DN.  Change of house type with detached garage.

E/2004/0069/O  Outline.  Mr J McCaughan, 400m SW of 12 Carrowcrin Road, Armoy.  Site for dwelling and garage.

E/2004/0077/LB  Listed Building.  The National Trust, 3 Maud Cottages, Cushendun.  Proposed extension and alterations to existing dwelling.

There were no objections to the above three applications, they were recommended for approval.

This was agreed.

E/2004/0123/O  Outline.  Mr S Kane, rear of 78 Leyland Road, Ballycastle.  Dwelling.

Mr McCrystal stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to insufficient information to determine the application.

Councillor Hartin requested that this application be deferred for one month for further information.
This was agreed.

E/2004/0145/F  Full.  Mr D McAllister, 26 Glenville Road, Cushendall.  Two storey extension to dwelling:  bedroom/sunroom/porch.

Mr McCrystal stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to insufficient information to determine the application.

Councillor McMullan requested that this application be deferred for an office meeting.

This was agreed.

E/2004/0163/F  Full.  Mr S McLaughlin, Adjacent to 47 Ballinlea Road, Ballycastle.  Dwelling and garage.

There were no objections to the above application, it was recommended for approval.

E/2004/0169/O  Outline.  Mr W G McConaghy, land adjacent to 35 Harbour Road, Ballintoy.  Site for farm retirement dwelling.

Mr McCrystal stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to lack of integration and because it was unduly prominent.  He also stated that it was detrimental to the setting of listed building, and had unacceptable access arrangements, and that six objections had been received.

Councillor Harding requested that a site meeting be held for this application.

This was agreed.

E/2004/0181/O  Outline.  Mr A Graham, 200m south west of 24 Drumnagee Road, Bushmills.  Site for dwelling and garage.

There were no objections for this application, it was recommended for approval.

This was agreed.

E/2004/0207/O  Outline.  Mr M Connolly, 180m South of 27 Coolkeeran Road, Armoy.  Site for dwelling. 

Mr McCrystal stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to failure to integrate and change in rural character.

Councillor McCambridge requested that a site meeting be held for this application.

This was agreed.

E/2004/0212/F  Full.  Mr R McQuillan, 95 Cushendall Road, Ballycastle.  Extension and renovation of existing ship and installation of fuel pumps (fuel tanks existing).
There were no objections to the above application, it was recommended for approval.

This was agreed.

E/2004/0214/F  Full.  Mr Todd, Moyarget Road, Ballycastle.  Replacement dwelling and garage.
Mr McCrystal stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to lack of integration, contrary to PPS3 – Protected Route and unacceptable off site replacement.

Councillor Harding requested that an office meeting be held for this application.

This was agreed.

E/2044/0224/F Full.  Mr D McAllister, 32 Dalriada Avenue, Cushendall.  Demolition of existing dwelling and construction of 2 no detached dwellings with associated siteworks, including reforming of existing entrance to site.

Mr McCrystal stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to failure to provide a quality residential environment contrary to PPS7.

Councillor McDonnell requested that this application be deferred for a site meeting.

This was agreed.

E/2004/0261/F  Full.  Mr Morton, no 22 Bayview Road, Ballycastle.  Change of use from Fish Shop to Fish & Chip Shop / take away.

Mr McCrystal stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to it being detrimental to residential amenity due to odour, noise and general disturbance.

Councillor McCambridge requested that a site meeting be held for this application.

This was agreed.

E/2004/0284/F  Full.  Newcombe.  Adjacent to Rathlin Boar House, Rathlin Island.  Erection of a piece of sculpture to be known as The Writers Chair.
There were no objections to the above application, it was recommended for approval.

Councillor Digney expressed her thanks to the Planning Department for this recommendation.

E/2004/0298/O  Outline.  Mr R Richmond.  Site 1 Lagge Road (land approximately 250m south west of 5 Lagge Road, Armoy.  Site for dwelling and domestic garage.

Mr McCrystal stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to unacceptable access and lack of integration.

Councillor Hartin requested that a site meeting be held for this application.

This was agreed.

E/2004/0299/O  Outline.  Mr J McCann, 40m NW of 23 Ballinlea Road, Maghernahar, Ballycastle.  Site for chalet dwelling and garage.

Mr McCrystal stated that this application had been withdrawn.

E/2004/0305/O  Outline.  Mr G Hunter, site 2, rear of 63 Ballykenver Road, Armoy.  Site of dwelling.

Mr McCrystal stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to failure to integrate and change in rural character.

Councillor Hartin requested that a site meeting be held for this application.

This was agreed.

E/2004/0306/O  Outline.  Mr G Hunter, site 1 rear of 63 Ballykenver Road, Armoy.  Site of dwelling.

There were no objections to the above application, it was recommended for approval.

E/2004/0314/O  Outline.  Mr S Cochrane, adjacent to no 104 Carnbore Road, Liscolman, Ballymoney.  Site for dwelling.  

Mr McCrystal stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to failure to intregrate, change in rural character and ribbon development.

Councillor Graham requested that a site meeting be held for this application.

This was agreed.

E/2004/0315/O  Outline.  Mr S Morrison, adjacent to nos 46 and 48 Cabragh Road, Bushmills.  Site for dwelling.

There were no objections to the above application, it was recommended for approval.

E/2004/0321/F  Full.  Mr & Mrs L Gomes, 80 Causeway Road, Bushmills.  Proposed new garage with utility and shower rooms.

Mr McCrystal stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to inadequate sight visibility splays.

Councillor McAllister requested that a site meeting be held for this application.

This was agreed.

E/2004/0326/F  Full.  Mrs M Taggart, 95 Moycraig Road, Bushmills.  Raise roof to two storey and general alterations.

There were no objections to the above application, it was recommended for approval.

E/2004/0329/F  Full.  Mr D Black, 16 Glenarriffe Road, Glenariffe, Ballymena.  One shed, 21m x 10m for stables.

Mr McCrystal stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to no need in Countryside Policy Area, contrary to PPS 4 and inappropriate scale and design in an AONB.

Councillor Digney requested that a site meeting be held for this application.

This was agreed.

E/2004/0330/O  Outline.  Mr S Chestnutt, Moycraig Road (330m NE of Moycraig Road, Carnbore Road Junction) Liscolman, Ballymoney.  Site for dwelling and garage.

Mr McCrystal stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to lack of integration.

Councillor Graham requested that a site meeting be held for this application.

This was agreed.

E/2004/0356/O  Outline.  Mr J Getty, 22 Cozies Road, Bushmills.  Site for replacement dwelling and garage (renewal).

E/2004/0361/F  Full.  Mr L Sproule.  To the rear of houses 9 & 10 Clougher Court, rear of 5,6, & 7 Ballaghmore Courts, rear of 3, 4, 5 & 6 Meadow Court and rear of 3 Silverstream Court.  Childrens playground.
There were no objections to the above two applications, they were recommended for approval.
E/2004/0362/F  Full.  Mr R Taggart, 41 Lagavara Road, Craigalappin, Ballycastle.  Replacement farm dwelling.

Mr McCrystal stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to unacceptable off site replacement, failure to integrate and because it was unduly prominent.

Councillor McCambridge requested that a site meeting be held for this application.

This was agreed.

E/2004/0365/O  Outline.  Mr C McDonnell, adjacent to 96 Ballykenver Road, Armoy.  Proposed site for new dwelling.

E/2004/0371/F  Full.  Mrs I Matchett, 13 Cedar Avenue, Ballycastle.  Single storey rear extension and renovations.

E/2004/0376/F  Full.  Mr & Mrs F Lynn.  34 Bayview Park, Waterfoot.  Two storey side extension and single storey front porch.

E/2004/0380/F  Full.  Mr & Mrs McAfee, 5 Kilcreg Park, Ballycastle.  Single storey side extension, front and rear dormers.

There were no objections to the above four applications, they were recommended for approval.

E/2004/0381/O  Outline.  Mr R Chestnutt, adjacent to 70 Lisnagat Road, Mosside, Ballymoney.  Proposed site for new dwelling.

Mr McCrystal stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to lack of integration and prominence.

Councillor Graham requested that a site meeting be held for this application.

This was agreed.

E/2004/0388/F  Full.  Mr & Mrs A McKinney, 288 Moyarget Road, Deffrick, Ballymoney.  Self contained unit for residential accommodation for adult disabled persons.

Mr McCrystal stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to it being contrary to Protected Routes Policy and being unduly prominent.
Councillor Digney requested that a site meeting be held for this application.

This was agreed.

E/2003/0412/F Full.   Alex Hamilton Construction Ltd, Layde Road (land between Layde Road and Agolagh Heights) Knocknacarry, Cushendun.  Erection of 24 no dwellings with garages.
Mr McCrystal stated that although the application had not been listed on the schedule, amended plans had been received and that it was the opinion of the Planning Department that this application be recommended for approval.

Councillor McDonnell stated that Council should approve this application.

This was agreed.

Applications Deferred from the Previous Meeting
E/2003/0202/O  Outline.  Mrs  N McAuley, Adjacent to 61 Ballyeamon Road, Cushendall.  Site for 2 no holiday cottages.
Mr McCrystal stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to impact on visual amenity of AONB, exceptional benefit to tourist industry not demonstrated and overdevelopment of site.  He also stated that it had unsatisfactory access arrangements and sub standard visibility splays.

It was agreed that this application would be deferred.

E/2003/0252/O  Outline.  Mr D McAlister, opposite 31 Dun-a-Mallaght Road, Ballycastle.  Site of retirement farm dwelling and garage.

Mr McCrystal stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to lack of integration and urban sprawl.  He also stated that it was prominent and failed to integrate in AONB and failed to demonstrate sufficient need.

Councillor Harding requested that an office meeting be held for this application.

This was agreed.

E/2003/0362/O  Outline.  Mr D Kane, Land opposite 30 Knocknacarry Road, Cushendun.  Site for farmworkers dwelling and domestic garage.  

Mr McCrystal stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to no case of need, lack of integration and prominence and because it would have a detrimental impact on adjacent listed building.

Councillor McDonnell requested that this application be deferred for an office meeting.

This was agreed.

E/2004/0047/O  Outline.  M Brown, land to the rear of 41 Craigalappan Road, Bushmills.  Site for dwelling.
Mr McCrystal stated that one objection had been received for this application but informed members that it was the opinion of the planners that it should now be approved.

This was agreed.

Councillor McAllister expressed his thanks to the planners for this recommendation.

E/2004/0066/O  Outline,  Mr W Kane, 60m SE of 72 Straid Road, Ballycastle.  Site of dwelling and garage.

Mr McCrystal stated that this application had been withdrawn.

E/2004/0076/F  Full.  Mr C McNaughton, 8 Kilnadore Park, Cushendall.  Erection of single domestic garage with loft.

Mr McCrystal stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to prejudice safety and convenience of road users due to loss of communal car parking spaces.

After discussion, it was agreed that this application would be deferred for one month.

E/2004/0089/F  Full.  Mr  V McCaughan, land approximately 120m SE of 19 Ballynagard Road, Ballyvoy.  Site for farm retirement dwelling.

Mr McCrystal stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to failure to integrate and being visually prominent in AONB.  He also stated that it had unacceptable design and unacceptable access arrangements.

Councillor McCambridge requested that an office meeting be held for this application.

Councillor McAllister stated that an office meeting with the MP in attendance had already been arranged.
E/2004/0109/O  Outline.  Mr D Chambers, 250m NW of 27 Kilmahamogue Road, Ballycastle.  Site for dwelling and garage.

Mr McCrystal stated that this application had been withdrawn.

E/2004/0114/O  Outline.  Miss M McDonnell, land adjacent to (approx 200m NW of) 155 Glenshesk Road, Armoy.  Site for one and a half storey dwelling and domestic garage.

There were no objections to the above application, it was recommended for approval.

E/2004/0135/O  Outline.  R W Smyth, adjacent to 44 Whitepark Road, Ballycastle.  Site for dwelling.

Mr McCrystal stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to lack of integration and erosion of rural character.

Councillor McConaghy expressed his disappointment as he had understood that the site meeting had satisfied all requirements, and requested that an office meeting be held with the MP in attendance.

Councillor McAllister stated that he would arrange the office meeting.

This was agreed.

E/2004/0151/O  Outline.  Mr D McIntyre, land adjacent to 47 Craigalappin Road, Bushmills.  Site for dwelling.

Mr McCrystal stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to lack of integration, ribboning and erosion or rural character.

Councillor McConaghy expressed his disappointment at this recommendation.

Councillor McAllister requested that an office meeting be held for this application.

Councillor McConaghy requested that the MP be in attendance at the office meeting.

This was agreed.

E/2004/0177/O  Outline.  Ms A O’Neill, land to rear of 40 Clady Road, Cushendun.  Site for single storey dwelling.

Mr McCrystal stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to no case in need in AONB, erosion of rural character and substandard visibility splays.  He also stated that it had unaccetable access arrangements and tandem development.

Councillor Digney requested that this application be deferred for one month to contact the agent.

This was agreed.

E/2004/0189/O  Outline.  Mr McGinn, lands approximately 90m NNW of 33 Churchfield Road, Carey Mill, Ballycastle.  Site for farm dwelling.

Mr McCrystal stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to insufficient case in need in AONB, lack of integration and prominence.

Councillor S Blaney requested that this application be deferred for one month.

This was agreed.

E/2004/0191/O  Outline.  Mr D McNeill, Glendun Road (approximately 100m NE of Kilgarrive Graveyard) Cushendun.  Site for replacement dwelling.  

Mr McCrystal stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to unacceptable off-site replacement, lack of integration / prominence, unacceptable tree loss and unacceptable access arrangements.

Councillor McCambridge requested that this application be deferred for one month.

E/2004/0206/O  Outline.  Mr A Kinney, 142 Torr Road, Cushendun.  Site for replacement dwelling.

Mr McCrystal stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to lack of integration and that it was contrary to replacement policy.

Councillor McMullan requested that this application be deferred for an office meeting.

This was agreed.

E/2004/0211/O  Outline.  Mr P Quinn, land approximately 320m north of 29 Gaults Road and 300m off Cloughs Road, Cushendall.  Site for farm retirement dwelling.
Mr McCrystal stated that this application had been withdrawn on 21 September 2004.
E/2004/0215/F  Full.  Mr Todd, 68 Moyarget Road, Ballycastle.  Change of use from dwelling to office accommodation for existing potato processing business.

Mr McCrystal stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to it being contrary to draft PPS4 and no need demonstrated.

Councillor Harding requested that an office meeting be held for this application.

This was agreed.

E/2004/0216/O  Outline.  Miss A Richmond, land opposite 41 Castlecatt Road, Bushmills.  Site for dwelling.

Mr McCrystal stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to erosion of rural character and lack of integration.

Councillor Graham requested that this application be deferred for an office meeting with the MP in attendance.

This was agreed.

E/2004/0222/O  Outline.  Smith, Stroan Road, 210m N of 104a Hillside Road, Armoy.  Dwelling and garage.

Mr McCrystal stated that this application had been withdrawn.

E/2004/0240/O  Outline.  Mr D Kearney, Adjacent to 60 Ballyeamon Road, Cushendall.  Site for detached retirement dwelling.
Mr McCrystal stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to no case in need, tendency to ribbon development and build up.

Councillor McMullan stated that this application was going to a Planning Appeal, and therefore a determination could be issued.

E/2004/0279/O  Outline.  Mr S Hunter, adjacent to Toberdoney Presbyterian Church, Toberdoney Road, Liscolman.  Site for a storey and a half rural dwelling with associated garage.

Mr McCrystal stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to lack of integration and erosion of rural character.

Councillor Graham requested that this application be deferred for an office meeting.
This was agreed.

Councillor McMullan referred to an application from Alex Brown, Whitepark Road, Ballintoy who was still awaiting approval for his application.  

He also referred to an application from Declan Quinn, Clough Road, and stated that Mr Quinn had been assured that the application would be raised but it had not been.
Mr McCrystal stated that he would investigate these applications and come back to Councillor McMullan.

Councillor McCambridge also enquired as to the situation with the application of John and Elsih Mcallister for Kncocknacarry Road, Cushendun.

The Clerk referred to a letter from the agent for planning application E/2003/0531 stating that an office meeting would be more productive than a referral to the Planning Management Board at this stage, and requested that this be deferred.
This was agreed.

Site Meetings

After discussion, it was agreed that site meetings would be held on Thursday 7 October 2004 for all areas with the exception of the Glens which would be held on Thursday 14 October 2004.
After discussion, it was agreed that the start times of Council Meetings would be raised for discussion on the agenda for the next Council Meeting.

Councillor McMullan reiterated that information detailing that plans could be seen in the Council offices had not been highlighted in the neighbour notification letters.

Mr McCrystal stated that he would address this.

Councillor Hartin thanked Mr McCrystal for attending and he left the meeting at this point.

Councillor Graham left the meeting at this point.

04/27:05
CHIEF DISTRICT BUILDING CONTROL OFFICER’S REPORT


The Chief District Building Control Officer’s Report, having been circulated, was taken as read.

Application for Transfer of Entertainments Licences
The Chief District Building Control Officer (CDBCO) stated that an application for the transfer of Entertainments Licences had been received from Mr R Ross, The Oak House Bar, Bushmills to Monday to Saturday 11.30pm to 1.00am and Sunday 12.30pm to 12.30am and recommended that this application be approved.

This was agreed.

He also stated that an application for the transfer of Entertainment Licences had been received from Mr G Connolly from the Saffron Bar, Glenariffe for the current hours to remain from Monday to Sunday 10.00am to 1.30am, and recommended that this application be approved.

This was agreed.

Betting and Gaming (NI) Order 2004 – New Amusement Permit
The CDBCO stated that a letter had been received from the Department of Social Development in respect of Article 10, advising that the new type of Amusement Permit for premises used wholly or mainly for the provision of amusements by means of gaming machines which had been discussed at a previous Council Meeting 24 May 2004, would come into operation on 30 September 2004.
Councillor McMullan referred to Schedule One of the Betting and Gaming (Northern Ireland) Order 2004 (SI 2004 No310 (NI 1) Summary of Provisions and enquired about the rights of Muslim or Jews not to work on Saturdays or Sundays.

In reply to Councillor McMullan, the CDBCO stated that he would seek further clarification on the rights of Muslim and Jews to work on Saturdays or Sundays.

Disability Discrimination Act 
In reply to Councillor Harding, the CDBCO stated that due to the extensive legislation, the Council’s Building Control Department would not be qualified to check public buildings for the Disability Discrimination Act.
In reply to Councillor McConaghy, the CDBCO stated that he would circulate the names and addresses of those certified to give advice on the compliance of the Disability Discrimination Act in public buildings for members’ attention.

This was agreed. 



After discussion,




Councillor McConaghy proposed,



Seconded by Councillor Graham and resolved,




‘That the Chief District Building Control Officer’s Report be adopted.”

04/27:06
ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH DEPARTMENT’S REPORT


The Environmental Health Department’s Report, having been circulated, was taken as read.

Tow River Path 

The Director of District Services (DDS) stated that following the previous month’s meeting, he could confirm that the Tow River Path was a permissive right of way, and that Council could therefore exercise whatever controls it saw fit.
Councillor McDonnell stated that pedestrians should not have to share the path with horses.
After discussion, it was agreed that a No Horses sign would be erected at the Tow River Path.

Enforcement Policy

The DDS stated that a proposed general enforcement policy had been circulated for members’ information and informed members that it superseded the previously agreed prosecution policy, and recommended that it be adopted.

This was agreed.

Review of Drinking in Public Bye-Laws

The DDS stated that correspondence had been received from the Department for Social Development regarding changes to the present method of control of drinking in public places, and stated that comments were required by 30 September 2004.  He also stated that the implementation date for the legislation would probably be late 2005.

In reply to Councillor McMullan, the DDS stated that the policy could remain status quo.

Councillor McDonnell stated that the changes would be very drastic and would intrude into family life and would be in breach of human rights.  

Councillor S Blaney left the meeting at 5.20pm.

Councillor Harding stated that she was very concerned about the underage drinking and pointed out that something had to be done to stop it.

Councillor McMullan stated that the changes would be an infringement to civil liberties.  He also pointed out that parents and schools had to take responsibility.
After discussion,


Councillor McIlroy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McConaghy,

“That members would support the introduction of the proposed legislation for control of Drinking in Public Places”.

After further discussion,


Councillor McDonnell proposed an amendment,

Seconded by Councillor McMullan,

“That members support the proposed legislation for the review of Drinking in Public Bye-Laws in principle subject to not accepting the provision of closed containers.”

On a vote being taken, there were four votes in favour and six votes against the amendment.

On a vote being taken, there were seven votes in favour and two votes against the proposal.

After further discussion, it was agreed that consideration of the proposed legislation would be deferred for more information.

   After discussion,


Councillor McIlroy proposed,

Seconded by Councillor Black and resolved,


“That the Environmental Health Department’s Report be adopted.”




04/27:07
DEVELOPMENT MANAGER’S REPORT

The Development Manager’s Report, having been circulated, was taken as read.

Rathlin Boathouse Development Partnership
The Development Manager (DM) stated that, as requested at the last Council meeting, an account of the Rathlin Calendar had been collated and circulated for members’ attention.

Councillor McCambridge stated that she was far from satisfied with the procedure and informed members that she had written to the Clerk as she had felt that it would be the only way to get answers.

After discussion,


Councillor Molloy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McCambridge,


“That the meeting continue in committee”.

On a vote being taken, there were six votes in favour and two votes against the proposal which was carried.

Following discussion regarding the number of times the calendar had been received by the islanders for proof reading, queries on how the disciplinary procedures were conducted and who was being blamed for the mistakes in the calendar, Councillor McCambridge stated that she was of the opinion that the whole project had been badly handled.
The DM expressed her disagreement with this remark.

The meeting continued out of committee.

Community Services Seeding Grant

The DM stated that an application for a Community Services Seeding Grant had been received from the recently established Moyle Country Markets, and she recommended that the application be approved.

This was agreed.

Diamond Area, Ballycastle
The DM stated that at the last meeting of the REWG, the group discussed the vehicles that parked opposite the fruit shop and the Diamond Bar and drive straight through the Diamond area.  She informed members that the group felt that placing some seating along the taxi rank area would prevent possible accidents from happening, and that they would like Council to consider placing two bench type seats along the taxi rank area of the Diamond.
Councillor Harding stated that it had been an ongoing problem, and suggested that the area be designated with yellow paint.  She also expressed her disappointment that it had not been done before.
Councillor Black concurred with this statement.

Councillor Molloy stated that it was the responsibility of the DOE and not the Council.

Councillor Harding suggested the use of collapsible bollards to aid Road Safety.

Councillor McCambridge stated that parking spaces were essential within the area.

Councillor McMullan stated that the DOE sign outside the fruit shop should be removed and also that the pedestrian crossing at Ann Street should have staggered barriers to prevent an accident from occurring.

Councillors Molloy, Hartin and Black concurred with this statement.

Trader Groups

Councillor McAllister referred to the Bushmills Traders Association and stated that some traders that he had spoken to had not been included in the association.  He pointed out that he would like to see the group inclusive of everyone.
Councillor McIlroy stated that he supported these comments and suggested that an AGM be held and that all traders in Bushmills be invited to it.
After discussion, it was agreed that the Bushmills Traders Association would be asked to arrange an AGM to ensure that the Association would be inclusive of all traders.

He also referred to the Christmas Lighting and stated that the Festival Committee had contributed money, and pointed out that he had been amazed that the application had been unsuccessful and also enquired why it had never been reported to Council.

The DM stated that the application failed to comply with certain criteria and pointed out that an electrician would have to erect and dismantle the lights.

After discussion, it was agreed to investigate insurance details of erecting Christmas Lighting in Bushmills.
Councillor Harding stated that wheelchair users had been having difficulty using the footpaths due to the down pipes and water channels and requested that a letter be sent to the Road Service to address the problem.

This was agreed.

Ballycastle Seafront Enhancement Scheme
The DM stated that a small number of members of the Moyle Community Safety Forum (MCSF) had decided to withdraw their support for the Youth Shelter in light of opinions voiced during the consultation, but pointed out that in general, the Forum would wish to see the implementation of this aspect of the project and believe that community safety benefits would encourage a reduction in the anti-social behaviour at the seafront area.  She also stated that the Community Safety Unit would not transfer the award for any other purpose, and reminded members that Council would make the decision as to whether the project would go ahead as it would be sited on Council land.
She also referred to the Lighting to be supplied at the seafront and reminded members that a financial commitment had been made by the Council, and stated that MCFS had requested a decision as to Councils intentions to implement this aspect of the application.

Councillor Black stated that she would not recommend the erection of the structure as the traders and other rate payers did not want it, but pointed out that she would encourage the lighting.
Councillor Laverty stated that he supported these remarks and pointed out that the shelter was not a top priority and that the youths’ needs were not being addressed.

Councillor McMullan pointed out that Council had not been consulted with regards to agreeing sites, materials or architecture.
Councillor McDonnell informed members that citizens were entitled to have facilities.

Councillor Harding stated that if people were not in support of the shelter, it should not go ahead.

Councillor McIlroy stated that he had understood that following the public meeting, other ideas were to have been investigated.

After discussion,


Councillor Black proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Laverty,

“That Council would support the lighting at the Seafront but not the erection of a shelter”.

Councillor Molloy stated that he was disappointed that Council were not going to support the shelter, and pointed out that the decision did not show any faith in the youth.
Councillor Laverty stated that the Council fully supported the youth, and requested that a full list of priorities for the youth be made available.
After discussion, it was agreed that a list of priorities for the youth would be forwarded to Councillor Laverty.

After further discussion,


Councillor Molloy proposed an amendment,


Seconded by Councillor McDonnell,


“That a shelter should be erected at the Seafront”.

On a recorded vote being taken requested by Councillor McDonnell, Councillors McAllister, McConaghy, McDonnell and Molloy voted in favour and Councillors Black, Digney, Laverty, McCambridge and McMullan voted against the amendment, which was lost.  Councillors Harding, Hartin and McIlroy abstained from voting.

On a vote being taken, there were seven votes in favour and two votes against the proposal which was carried.
Anti-social Behaviour Task Group

The DM stated that the Moyle Community Safety Forum and the consultation responses had recognised the need to develop a holistic approach to address anti-social behaviour in Moyle.  She pointed out that Ballycastle presented itself as the area with the highest level of recorded anti-social behaviour and as such would be the primary focus of the work undertaken.  She informed members that the Moyle Community Forum had requested nominations from Council to contribute to a Community Safety Task Group to address anti-social behaviour with a primary focus on the Ballycastle area.
After discussion,


Councillor McConaghy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McAllister and resolved,

“That Councillor McIlroy would be nominated to represent Council on the Community Safety Task Group”.

After further discussion,


Councillor Laverty proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McCambridge and resolved,

“That Councillor Black would be nominated to represent Council on the Community Safety Task Group”.

Art of Regeneration – Spreading Wings

The DM informed members of the joint initiative, Art of Regeneration – Spreading Wings, between the Moyle Community Safety Forum, Moyle Arts Development Forum and the Four Swans Community Group and stated that an application had been made to the Arts Council Lottery Fund.  
She stated that Youth was the focus sector of the project and pointed out that it aimed to create workshops and training opportunities in video, film and radio.

The total value of the project, she informed members, would be £320,000, fifty percent of which would be met by the lottery and the remainder made up of match funding from other organisations and initiatives which were currently being researched.

She stated that it was proposed that Council’s commitment would be an in kind contribution made up of costing officers time, administration and acting as an employer, and she recommended that this be approved in principle subject to Council receiving further detailed information.

This was agreed.

Good Relations Strategy Questionnaire
The DM stated that it had been proposed to develop a new three year Good Relations Strategy for the District Community Relations Programme, which, she pointed out, would provide an opportunity for up to date information on community relations issues within the district and a chance to revamp the programme to meet those needs and issues.

She stated that the initial phase of this strategy would require a collection of baseline information and community audit and she pointed out that this could be achieved through a questionnaire which was proposed to be delivered with Moyle Matters.
She also requested that the £3000 that had been allocated to Mainstreaming Good Relations training for councillors and staff be viaed to Good Relations Strategy Development.
This was agreed.
Planning Policy Statement 14
The DM stated that she had circulated members’ draft response to the Consultation Paper to the Planning Policy Statement 14 – Sustainable Development in the Countryside following discussion at a Special Council Meeting held on 22 September 2004.
After discussion, it was agreed that if members had any further comments regarding the Planning Policy Statement 14 they would forward them directly to the Development Manager.  It was also agreed that the response need not be brought back to Council. 
After discussion,


Councillor McConaghy proposed,

Seconded by Councillor McIlroy and resolved,


That the Development Manager’s report be adopted.”
Councillor McCambridge left the meeting at this point.

04/27:08
DRAFT CODE OF PRACTICE – APPOINTMENT OF INDEPENDENT MEMBERS TO DISTRICT POLICING PARTNERSHIPS
The Clerk referred to the Draft Code of Practice – Appointment of Independent Members to District Policing Partnerships and apologised to members as, he stated, it should have been considered at the previous Council Meeting.
The Clerk suggested that some amendments be made to the document, and also enquired if members had any comments that they would like to make.

Referring to page seventeen of the document and in particular paragraph seventy three, the Clerk questioned the need for the list to be submitted to Council for ratification as it would not have the opportunity to challenge decisions on those suitable for nomination.

This was agreed.

He also suggested that the notification of rejected panellists, referred to on page eighteen paragraph eighty, should remain with the consultants rather than coming to Council, as the Council had no administrative role in the process leading to this stage.
This was agreed.

The clerk also suggested that a criteria be set to measure performance for reappointment and that attendance be included as part of the criteria for the removal of members, both as referred to on page twenty five.

This was agreed.

Following further discussion, it was also agreed that consideration should be given to the interim operation arrangements for between May and October 2005 including extending the term of independent members and that independent members should be given the opportunity to become chair.

04/27:09
CLOSURE OF THE FISHERMAN’S PATH, NORTH STREET, BALLYCASTLE
The Clerk stated that there was a procedure for the closure of public right of ways and enquired if Council would agree in principle to the closure of the Fisherman’s Path, North Street, Ballycastle.

After discussion,


Councillor Black proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Laverty,

“That Council would agree to the closure of the Fisherman’s Path, North Street, Ballycastle in principle”.

Councillor McIlroy stated that something should be done to address the anti-social behaviour rather than closing the path.

Councillor Hartin concurred with this remark.

After further discussion,


Councillor Black proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Laverty,

“That a report of how to close and dispose of the path be brought back to Council”.

In reply to Councillor McDonnell, Councillor Molloy stated that the vandalism had been happening over a period of years.

After discussion, it was agreed in principle to the closure of the Fisherman’s Path, North Street, Ballycastle, but deferred to facilitate proper procedures.

04/27:10
SECURITY LIGHT FOR MOSSIDE PLAY AREA

(Requested by Councillor Hartin)
Councillor Hartin requested that security lights be provided for Mosside Play area.

This was agreed.

04/27:11
REMOVAL OF ABANDONED VEHICLES

(Requested by Councillor Harding)
Councillor Harding referred to a vehicle that had been abandoned which had been obstructing a footpath and informed members that a wheelchair user could not pass it.  She suggested therefore that a letter be sent to both the Road Service and the PSNI requesting an explanation of their policies for the removal of abandoned cars.
This was agreed.

04/27:12
CHANGES TO THE OUT OF HOURS SERVICE FOR DOCTORS ON CALL IN THE NORTHERN bOARD


(Requested by Councillor McMullan)


Councillor McMullan stated that more use should be made of the Dalriada Hospital in Ballycastle, and suggested that a letter should be sent to the Health Board requesting this and to invite a representative of the NHSSB to address Council on the changes of the Out of Hours Service.


After discussion, it was agreed that a letter would be sent to the NHSSB inviting them to a future Council Meeting to discuss how the new service differs from the old service, and also to highlight that Dalriada Hospital should be upgraded to provide a better local service.

04/27:13
TO DISCUSS THE CONTENTS OF THE PRIME MINISTER’S RECENT SPEECH

(Requested by Councillor McMullan)

Councillor McMullan referred to the Prime Minister’s speech on 14 September 2004, and stated that he had been interested in what had been happening in marine pollution and the new Marine Bill, and suggested that a letter be sent to the Minister requesting that it be included to extend the dumping laws at sea for up to three hundred miles.

He also stated that Council should be vocal in condemning the possibility of more sites similar to Sellofield being built.  He suggested that a letter be sent to the Government requesting the ruling out of building of nuclear sites.


Councillor Harding stated that she supported this request.


After discussion,



Councillor McMullan proposed,



Seconded by Councillor Digney,



“That a letter be sent to Government requesting that dumping at sea be extended to three hundred miles, and also to condemn the building of further nuclear sites”.

Councillor McAllister requested that members be allowed time to research the issues themselves and let the item be raised on the agenda for the next Council Meeting.


This was agreed.


Councillor Molloy suggested that a letter be sent to the Minister to object to lignite being reserved for future energy.


Councillor McIlroy suggested that the letter be sent to Ballymoney Borough Council.


After discussion, it was agreed that a letter would be sent to the Minister to object to lignite being reserved for future energy, and that a copy of the letter would be sent to the Ballymoney Council.

04/27:14
CONFERENCES, COURSES
NILGA / Planning Service Forum on Planning, Planning for the Future.  A morning seminar to be held in the Malone House in Belfast on Tuesday 12 October 2004.  (Free of charge plus travel).

After discussion, it was agreed that Councillors Digney, McAllister, McMullan and McIlroy would be nominated to attend the NILGA / Planning Service Forum on Planning, Planning for the Future.  A morning seminar to be held in the Malone House in Belfast on Tuesday 12 October 2004.

RTPI – Elected Representatives Autumn Seminar.  A half day seminar on 26 October 2004 to be held in the Templeton Hotel, Templepatrick.  (Cost - £75.00 plus travel).

After discussion, it was agreed that Councillor McAllister would be nominated to attend the RTPI – Elected Representatives Autumn Seminar.  A half day seminar on 26 October 2004 to be held in the Templeton Hotel, Templepatrick.
Local Authority Members Association Annual Winter Seminar 2004 at the Fairways Hotel, Dundalk on 12 and 13 November 2004.  (Cost - €175 plus accommodation and travel).

After discussion, it was agreed that Councillors Black and Molloy would be nominated to attend the Local Authority Members Association Annual Winter Seminar 2004 at the Fairways Hotel, Dundalk on 12 and 13 November 2004.  

Antrim Tourism Conference – Theatre of Tourism to be held in the Dunadry Hotel and Country Club, Muckamore on 28 and 29 January 2005.  (Cost £155 plus accommodation and travel). 


There were no nominations for the above conference.

Ballinasloe Great October fair

After discussion,


Councillor Laverty proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Digney and resolved,

“That Councillor Black would be nominated to attend the Ballinasloe Great October Fair”.

04/27:15 
Notices of Applications under the Licensing (NI) Order 1996 and Betting, Gaming, Lotteries and Amusements (NI) Order 1985


The Clerk stated that applications had been received under the Licensing (NI) Order 1996 for the following:
Notice for Application for Transfer of a Licence for Sean McAlonan, Harbour Bar, 6 North Street, Ballycastle.

Notice of Application for the Provisional Grant of Licence for an Off Licence for Seymour Sweeney, 56 Main Street, Bushmills.

There were no objections to the above applications.

04/27:16
Sealing of Documents



The Clerk stated that there were no documents to be signed and sealed.

04/23:17
Correspondence
NI Strategic Governmental Waste Management Partnership

Letter received 23 August 2004 informing members of the NI Strategic Governmental Waste Management Partnership -  Best Practical Environmental Option for Waste Management in Northern Ireland, A Political Consideration to be held on 7 October 2004 from 10.00am to 3.30 pm at Mid Ulster TBC.  (No cost plus travel)  

This letter was noted.

NILGA Executive Meeting

NILGA Executive Summary of Outcomes for NILGA Executive Meeting held on 3 September 2004.  

This letter was noted.

Rethink Northern Ireland

Letter dated 7 September 2004 from Rethink Northern Ireland enclosing a press release for the beginning of Rethink Week and also informing members that an international conference on stigma and discrimination will be held in May 2005. 

This letter was noted.

Civil Servants Industrial Action

Letter dated 8 September 2004 from the Parliamentary Under-Secretary of State responding to Council’s letter regarding the impact of the civil servants industrial action on the delivery of public services.  

This letter was noted.

Campbeltown – Ballycastle Ferry

Letter dated 14 September 2004 from Argyll & Bute Council informing members that they are still anxious that the Campbeltown – Ballycastle Ferry be reinstated.  

Councillor Harding stated that she was still of the opinion that Council should have maintained the Campbeltown to Ballycastle Ferry Committee.

Councillor Digney concurred with this remark.

Councillor Molloy pointed out that there was still a committee and that information was brought back to Council.

Review of Public Administration
Letter dated 14 September 2004 from North Down Borough Council requesting that Council write to Ian Pearson MP opposing the idea that the present 26 Councils would be replaced with 5 to 8 Councils.  

This letter was noted.
Morton’s Fish Shop
Letter dated 3 September 2004 from Mr John Morton informing members of a planning proposal regarding the change of business and retail use of Morton’s Fish Shop.
This letter was noted.

Making Strides Against Cancer

Letter dated 14 September 2004 from the Cancer Research NI requesting that car parking be free to participants of the national walk event called Stride for Life to promote breast cancer awareness to be held on 2 October 2004 at the Giant’s Causeway.

This was agreed.

Bushmills and District Community Association

Letter dated 20 September 2004 from the Bushmills and District Community Association seeking permission from Council to progress with an environmental improvement scheme at the park area opposite the Hamill Hall in Bushmills.

After discussion, it was agreed in principle that the Bushmills and District Community Association could progress with the Environmental Scheme to improve the park area opposite the Hamill Hall in Bushmills.
Flooding Emergency Arrangements

Letter dated 20 September 2004 from Rivers Agency informing members of arrangements in case of a flooding emergency.

This letter was noted.

Correspondence/Reports not circulated

Consultation Paper - Department of Agriculture and Rural Development, Consultation on new European Fisheries Fund.

Action Renewables – A Study into the Renewable Energy Resource in the Six Counties of Northern Ireland, Generic Resource Opportunities, March 2004.

Causeway Health & Social Services Trust – Annual Report 2003-2004.

Community Development and Health Network – a Health Debate, September 2004.

Department of Health and Social Services and Public Safety – Caring For People Beyond Tomorrow.

DRD – Developing an Accessible Transport Strategy for Northern Ireland, Report on Initial Public Consultation Responses.

The Electrical Commission – Delivering Democracy? The Future of Postal Voting.

Moyle District Council – District Policing Partnership, Annual Report 2003 – 2004.

UK Air Pollution

Northern Health and Social Services, First Annual Review of the Northern Area Children and Young People’s Committee.  Children’s Services Plan 2002-2003

The meeting concluded at 7.55pm

……………………………………………………..

CHAIRMAN

……………………………………………………..

CLERK & CHIEF EXECUTIVE
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